February 17, 1978
#7 of 1978

MONDAY - February 20

TUESDAY - February 21 Women's Basketball (away)
2:00 - FEC - Conference Room 7:00 P.M. - W&M-

Ad. Building

WEDNESDAY - February 22 varsity Basketball mgg]tﬁggrm > 9:05 P.M.,
. g x DIAC Tournament at N.C. s 11:00 P.M.,
3:00 - FAC - CC Board Room WesTeyan College WVHR. 101 EM - "Styron's

The Confessions of Nat
Turner" - Mr. Barry Wood

THURSDAY - February 23 Women's Basketball
(away) - 7:00 P.M.

1:30 - Deans' Meeting Chowan College
FRIDAY - February 24 Varsity Basketball

DIAC Tournament at N.C.
Wesleyan College

SATURDAY - February 25 Varsity Basketball
DIAC Tournament at N.C.

8:00 P.M. - The Beaux Arts Wesleyan College
Trio - Campus Center Theatre

SUNDAY - February 26



DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Merit Salary Increases

Several inquiries have been received concerning the procedures that will be followed
in arriving at the decision as to which faculty members will be awarded a merit salary
increase. The following paragraph excerped from the Faculty Handbook (page V-21) ad-
dresses this matter:

"In identifying those members of the faculty who have rendered exceptional
service to the College, the Dean of Academic Affairs will consult with the
Assistant Deans of Academic Affairs, the Vice-Chairman of the Faculty, and
the Chairman of the Faculty Advisory Committee before making his recommenda-
tion to the President."

The Faculty Personnel Committee neither makes recommendations nor considers recommenda-
tions for merit pay. Recommendations for merit pay increases from peer groups are
welcomed; however, this is not a requirement since all faculty members will be con-
sidered in reaching the final decision as to whom will be recognized by a merit increase
of salary for exceptional service to the College.

NOTICES

Additional Corrections for Faculty & Staff Directory

Page 3: Library, Audio-Visual............... 7136
Page 21: Howard, Marilyn
109 Hilda Circle, Hampton, 23666

* % % % %

Academic Regalia

I would like to remind members 6f the Faculty and Administration that the spring gradua-
tion is scheduled for Sunday, May 14. Several of you who have rented graduation attire
in the past might be interested in purchasing regalia, thus saving yourself money in

the long run.

If you are interested in purchasing regalia, please contact me within the next week.
Orders must be submitted within the next few days so that we can allow for the six-
week delivery time required by the company.

Brenda C. Blount, Registrar

FACULTY NEWS

Jim Hubbard recently served as Co-Director and Head Inspector for the Regional High
School Track Championships held at the Little Creek Amphibious Base.
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Dr. Bruno Koch gave a lecture - demonstration on the Actors Craft for the Jr. League
of Hampton Roads on February 1, 1978, in the Campus Center Theatre.




GRANTS

' Faculty Development Grants

On February 22, the FAC will review the Faculty Development Grant applications submit-
ted during the period January 16 - February 17 and make its recommendations to Dean
Edwards. By the first of March, each applicant should receive a formal response from
Dean Edwards concerning his application. The usual notice concerning the recipients
of funding will be published in the CNC Chronicle. Should a sizeable amount of funds
remain after these awards have been made, another application period will be announced

well before the end of the fiscal year.







COMMITTEE REPORTS

Faculty Advisory Committee

Cross Registration Procedures

In the fall, the proposed procedures for Undergraduate Student Cross Registration Pro-
cedures for the Virginia Tidewater Consortium were returned to FAC by the Faculty with
a request for additional information. The FAC has met with Mr. Larry Dotolo, the :
Director of the Tidewater Consortium to clarify our understanding of these guidelines
and procedures. We learned that these procedures which we were told were final in the
fall have undergone additional modification.

Upon receipt of the absolutely final version of the procedures, FAC will develop speci-
fic CNC guidelines for implementation and bring both the broad and specific policies to
the Faculty for its consideration. Mr. Dololo will be invited to the faculty meeting
to provide precise answers to any particular concern of the Faculty.






